Town of Elk Mound

Annual Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 20, 2021
The Annual Meeting was called to order by Town Chairman Tony Christopherson at 7:00 p.m.

It was confirmed that the meeting was posted properly and in compliance with the open meeting law. The meeting was posted at Independence State Bank, Elk Mound Post Office, Elk Mound Town Hall and the website.  The meeting was held on the statutory date. 
The Town Board including Tony Christopherson, Marvin Michel’s, Jeffrey Klemp, Carolyn Loechler, Clerk and Anne Wahl, Treasurer were present along with the newly elected board member Dennis Rhead. 
Minutes of last year’s meeting were presented.  Marvin Michel’s made a motion to approve and wave the reading of the minutes.  Kevin Gilbertson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
The Financial report was presented and read by the Clerk.  A motion was made by Eileen Christopherson to accept the financial report.  Marvin Michel’s seconded the motion.  Motion carried.   
Cemetery Report by Anne Wahl- The Cemetery Report was presented by the treasurer, Anne Wahl. Kevin Gilbertson made a motion to accept the cemetery report.  Cory Tietz seconded the motion.  Motion carried. The beginning balance was 4016.07 and the ending balance is 1689.63 There will be a portion of land purchased from Norm Olson and the town will sell land to Norm Olson.  It will essentially be a trade.  The Town of Elk Mound will be responsible for the deed and title work.  The Garnett’s are doing a great job with the mowing of the cemetery.  
Fire District Report- The Fire District Incident Report was available for review. 2021 Assessment is $38,589.48 with the prior year being $38,392.00.  Cory Tietz made a motion to accept the Fire District Report.  Kevin Gilbertson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. The fire department has 25 volunteers.  35 volunteers would be ideal.  If anyone knows of people who would be interested, please contact Les Shafer.  The main fire engine is coming up on 20 years old and will need to be replaced soon.  The approximate cost is $600,000 of which the town would be approximately 48% responsible for. 
Ambulance Report – The ambulance report was reviewed.  The Colfax Ambulance assessment went from $33,120.93(2020) to $34103.10(2021).   Kevin Gilbertson made a motion to accept the report.  Eileen Christopherson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
Other Business:  Tony Christopherson brought up the Dunn County Land Division Ordinance that is set to be voted on in May and June.  The Town of Elk Mound remains unzoned so the town board does have questions on how the new Dunn County ordinance will affect unzoned towns.  The Town of Elk Mound will hold an informational meeting on Thursday, April 29, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. to discuss this matter. 
Larry Wagner made a motion to set next year’s annual meeting for the 3rd Tuesday in April, 2022 (April 19, 2022) or within 10 days of that date as required by the Wisconsin Statutes. Cory Tietz seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 
The town board gave a special thank you to Marvin Michel’s who served the town for the past 18 years.  The board also gave a special thank you to Elton Christopherson and Rodney Rhude and Don Schley for their service to the Town of Elk Mound.  
Cory Tietz motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Kevin Gilbertson seconded the motion. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,
Carolyn Loecchler, Clerk
Town of Elk Mound
April 23, 2021
